
 

Newsletter: 1 Thursday 25th July 2024 

Vision: 
Our school empowers all students to embrace learning, achieve their personal 

best while developing their emotional, social and physical wellbeing, and 
through this make positive contributions to the community. 

Welcome back 
A big welcome back to all our students 
and families.  We would also like to 
warmly welcome our 3 new students 
starting at Welshpool this term.  We are 
sure you will love our lovely school.  We 
are excited for another fantastic term.  
We have a range of extra activities 
planned for this term ranging from au-
thor visits to in school performances, 
dress up days to Father’s Day.   
 
We kick the term off with the Olympics.  
Students will be involved in project work 
and research around the Olympics, the 
Countries and the athletes. We will also 
be holding our own WDPS Olympics 
and potato Olympics.  Information about 
both events will be sent home via note 
and Compass for families. 
 
A big welcome to our new staff com-
mencing at WDPS this term.  Caz Allan 
has commenced her role in the Grade 
2/3 classroom alongside Mrs Round.  
Cathy Clarke will be working 2 days a 
week on OHS, Inspections and compli-
ance.  We also welcome to the team  
Sofie Platt who will be working as an 
Education Support staff member.  I 
know that our students and families will 
ensure they are welcomed into the 
Welshpool family. 
 
Parent/Teacher interviews 
We will hold our Term 3 Parent/Teacher 
interviews during week 5.  This will allow 
for Mrs Wade to return from her leave.  
Bookings are open now for families to 
select a date and time which suits.  If 
you are having difficulties booking or re-
quire a different date/time, please con-
tact your child's classroom teacher. 
 

Holiday works 
Over the holidays we 
had Charlie James un-
dertake a number of 
plumbing jobs around 
the school.  Toilets, in 
both the male and fe-
male, were replaced.  
The old toilets were de-
teriorating and the 
flushes were failing.   
Charlie also installed 
new drinking troughs 
and bottle fillers from CIVIC.  The old drink-
ing troughs had seen their best days.  Char-
lie and I joked that they were here when he 

was a student 
at WDPS.  The 
new drinking 
trough are col-
ourful and 
have a drink 
bubbler and 
bottle filler fea-
ture.  We have 
also installed a 

separate bottle filler in the playground area.  
The students were very impressed with 
drinking troughs and it seemed that every-
one needed a drink the first week!! 
 
We are looking forward to another busy, yet 
rewarding term. 
 
As always, if you require an-
ything please do not hesitate 
to contact us, either via the 
office or directly to the class-
room teacher. 
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Student Awards 

Congratulations to all the students who have earned reading awards. 



 

Student Awards 

Music Award—July 

PRINCIPAL AWARDS 
 

For outstanding learning growth—Semester 1 

Congratulations go to: 

Clary, Kai, Nate, Maddison, Harvey W, Will, 

Michael, Beau, Isla, Skyla, Nhiam, Aleea 

Cian is an excellent student in all 
aspects of music class. He partici-
pates in everything with enthusi-
asm, sings well and is always a 

good listener who is well behaved. 



 
 
 

P/1 Classroom 

 

This term in Maths, we have started our learning with 3D objects & Patterns (colour, shapes and number). We will 
further explore Money in the coming weeks & look forward to setting up a pretend shop in the classroom to practise 
our buying and selling skills. 

 
 

 

In Writing this term, we are learning about persuasive writing. In particular, sharing 
our opinions on topics and supporting that with a reason why. It has been great fun 
hearing the differing opinions in the class. 
 

 

 

 

 

What a great start to term 3 we have had in Prep/1. All students arrived back from 
holidays refreshed, happy and eager to learn.  

We started our first week back sharing with one another the wonderful experiences 
each student had on their winter break. Visits to The Melbourne Museum, Loch Sport, 
Booligal, the beach, Hungry Jacks & Kmart were favourite holiday destinations for 
students in Prep/1.  

While bbqing, scootering, watching Monster Truck Jam, eating ice cream and building 
sandcastles at the beach were our favourite activities.  



2/3 Classroom 
 
 
 

2/3 Classroom 

Welcome to Term 3! 

2/3 have had an excellent start back to school. All students have settled very well back into our classroom routines and 
have adjusted to any new changes this term.  The last few weeks we have been completing a range of assessment tasks 
to determine where students are at and the learning areas we need to target in 2/3. All students in 2/3 have shown an 
amazing attitude towards this and have put in 100% effort into all tasks.  

In literacy this term students will be focusing on developing their comprehension skills specifically questioning, inferring 
and making connections. Throughout writing students will be exploring explanation texts and learning about volcanoes. 
This week students completed a science experiment and made volcanoes. Together we created chemical reactions using 
vinegar and bicarb soda, when combined these released a pyroclastic flow just like a volcano. A pyroclastic flow moves 
very fast and is extremely dangerous, whilst lava flows more slowly and aren't much of a threat. 

In maths this term students will be learning about number patterns and developing their skills in determining number 
patterns.  

In Week 5 on Tuesday 13th and Wednesday 14th we will be holding parent teacher interview. This is a great opportunity 
for parents to discuss how their child is going in their learning. Further information will be provided closer to the date. If 
you have any concerns and wish to discuss anything, please don’t hesitate to contact us in person or via email. 

Science Week 10-18th August 
This week we will be celebrating science week. Students will be taking part in a range of science activities to celebrate. 
Keep a look out for more information to come. 
 
Mrs Round and Ms Allan  



2/3 Classroom 
 
 
 

4/5/6 Classroom 

Welcome back everyone! It has been great to see everyone again and I am excited for the term we have ahead of us! Our 
class has lots of interesting and engaging topics to explore this term. Our current focus in morphology lessons which in-
volves the exploration of various prefixes and suffixes. Additionally, we have introduced the novel ‘The Witches’ by Roald 
Dahl in our reading sessions, which has been well-received by the students.  

In writing, we are looking at explanation writing and have been focusing on the explanation structure and using sequencing 
words.  

Furthermore, our math lessons are centered around the topic of ‘location and transformation’, where we are studying com-
pass directions and the visual changes that occur when shapes are rotated, slid, or flipped. 
 
There are a few reminders for the upcoming term: 
 

 Parent-teacher interviews will be held in week 5 of this term, so if you would like to book an interview, then please do 
so through compass or catch me at the school gates and I can book you in. 

 It is expected that students are engaging in home reading and documenting their readings in their reading diaries. The 
number of students who have been showing me their diaries has decreased over the last term. It would be greatly appre-
ciated if all students can resume bringing them in. 

 A number of students have been leaving their glasses at home, and it would significantly benefit them to have these at 
school, especially during reading lessons. 

 
Mr Moore 



 
 
 

 On Monday 15th students took part in NAIDOC Week themed activities. Together we explored a range of 
text written by indigenous authors and illustrators. We explored how artists use symbols and art to tell 
their story. Together students completed an activity that involved them creating a handprint that told 
their story of who they are. Each student and staff’s handprint telling their story has been added to a col-
laborative art piece which can be found in the office area. If you’re a member of our WDPS community 
and you would like to add your hand and tell your story to our collaborative art piece, please feel free to 
use one of the templates 



 
 
 

Term 3 Upcoming Events 

Thursday 1st August- Potato Olympics 

The Potato Olympics is a fun end of the activity to celebrate the Olympics! Students will receive a potato, which will be their 
Olympian. Students will decorate their potato, choose a name for their potato, and choose which country their potato is rep-
resenting. Each student will participate in different events with their potatoes. May the best potato win!  
 

Tuesday 6th August- Book Fair  

Book Fair starts on Tuesday 6th and runs up until Tuesday 20th.  Keep a look out for more information to come.  
 

Friday 9th August -Olympics Day  

Students will take part in a day full of activities to celebrate the Olympics. Students will be assigned into different teams and 
take part in Olympics themed events. Stay tuned for more information to come.  
 

Monday 12th 100 Days of School  

On this day we will be celebrating the students achieving 100 days of school this year. Students will be invited to dress up as 
if they were 100 years old. Students will also take part in 100-day themed activities in the afternoon. 
 

Tuesday 13th and Wednesday 14th Parent Teacher Interviews  

On these two days we will be running parent teacher interviews. This will be an opportunity for parents to check in on their 
child’s learning with their classroom teacher. Stay tuned for more information to come.  
 

Tuesday 20th August Book Week Dress Up   

This year’s theme for Book Week is ‘Reading is Magic’. Students will be invited to dress up as a book character from one of 
their favourite books. Throughout the day students will be taking part in a range of activities exploring the magic of reading.  
Stay tuned to find out more information about this magical day! 
 

Tuesday 27th Sofie Laguna Performance 

Sofie is an author who has written over 20 books. Her performance is based off her book ’My yellow blanky’. This will be a 
free in school activity.  
 

Friday 30th Father’s Day Breakfast   

We will be hosting a breakfast as a celebration for Father’s Day. Stay tuned for more information to come.  
 

Thursday 12th R U Ok Day?  

Students will be taking part in different activities at school and in the community in support of mental health. 
 

Wednesday 18th Adam Wallace Visit  

Students will be taking part in a virtual author visit with Adam Wallace who is an author and illustrator of a wide variety of books. 

Keep a look out for more information to come.  



 
 

WDPS Looking ahead 2024 
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SCHOLASTIC BOOKFAIR & SCIENCE WEEK 

SCHOLASTIC BOOKFAIR 

REMINDER TO PARENTS 
WE ARE GOING DIGITAL. 
 
The Newsletter will continue 
to be emailed from Term 3 
and be available on Com-
pass and schools website. 
 
There will no longer be any 
paper copies generated. 
 
Consent forms will no 
longer be printed and 
consent for excursion, 
camps, etc will be done 
via Compass.  
 
If you require your login 
details letter for Com-
pass generated please 
contact the office. 

ASSEMBLY 3PM 
 

At this Friday’s assembly the Grade 4/5/6 music class will be per-
forming two pieces of music they have been working on. Please come 
along, if you can, to support their work 
Mrs Dower 

Parent teacher interviews 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/LD2MVFL 
 

 

WDPS Survey 
We need your thoughts. 

We are currently gaining thoughts on a new playgroup/Early Years session for Welshpool.  Please 
click the link below and complete the short survey. .   
Please pass this information onto any families with playgroup/Early Years aged children within the 
Welshpool area. 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.surveymonkey.com%2Fr%2FLD2MVFL&data=05%7C02%7CSandra.Hoy%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cbc228c54328142d28f0108dcab9cd564%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638573937295826043%7CUnknown%


 

Parents & Friends Association (PFA) 

Big Bear Donuts fundraiser, orders to be in by 
12pm Tuesday 6th August, refer QR code on page 
13 of newsletter.  

Orders are placed online or contact Lisa Van 
Kuyk on 0428 822 236 to place your order. 

Delivery day Wednesday 7th August, pick up from 
School between 3pm & 4pm. 

$4 from every box is donated back to our school to 
go towards our basketball court redevelopment. 

Lisa Van Kuyk 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

SCHOOL BBQ ROSTER  
Term 3 

. 
July 
Wed 31st  
 
August 
Wed 7th Sandra 
Wed 14th  
Wed 21st Sandra 
Wed 28th  
 
September 
Wed 4th Sandra 
Wed 11th 
Wed 18th Sandra 
 

HELPERS NEEDED FOR TERM 3 

**Helpers needed**  

URGENT 
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

In order to continue our 
BBQ Wednesdays we are 

desperately needing 
more volunteers. If you can 

assist us with any of the dates 
for the upcoming term please 
make contact with Lisa Van 
Kuyk or the school office.   



 
 
 



 
 
 Donut order close 12pm 6 August 



 
 
 



 



 


